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	Victoria University of Wellington
 Students’ Association
Te Roopu Tauira a te Kura Wananga o te Upoko o te Ika a Maui Inc.


Minutes of the 27th meeting of the 2009 VUWSA Executive

Held on:


19th August 2009
At the:


VUWSA Meeting Room





Ground Floor, Student Union Building






Kelburn Campus

In Attendance:
Executive Members: Jasmine Freemantle, Freya Eng, Seamus Brady, Max Hardy, Caitlin Dunham, Mariya Kupriyenko, Guy Williams, Luke Cao, Nathan Cooper, Sam Oldham, Zachary Dorner.
Non-voting Observers: 
Mat Martin (Acting Welfare Officer Candidate)

Claire Pettigrew (Acting Welfare Officer Candidate)

David Do (NZUSA Co-President 2010 Candidate)
Ryan Bridge (VBC 88.3 FM) 
Meeting chaired by:

Jasmine Freemantle 

Minutes taken by:


Freya Eng
Meeting started at: 


6:00pm

1. Apologies
No apologies were received.
Tim Wang enters at 6:01pm.
The Executive moved to General Business, item a, as candidates had arrived.

6. General Business


a) NZUSA Co-President Candidates 2010



2) David Do

Motion: That everyone in attendance of the meeting have speaking rights.
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Freya Eng
Carried:  Unanimously 

Mariya Kupriyenko and Victor Manawatu enter at 6:04pm.
David Do spoke to his candidacy for the role of NZUSA Co-President, 2010.  He cited his experience as a former President of AUSA as being one of the main reasons that he believed he was fit for the role, and expressed that he believed he was the best candidate.


1) Alex Sorensen

2. Minutes of the previous Executive meeting (22 July 2009)

Motion: That the minutes of the previous Executive meeting be accepted.
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Sam Oldham
Carried:  Unanimously 

Zachary Dorner arrives 6:02pm

3. Notification of items for Urgent General Business

a) Resignation of Welfare Officer Robert Latimer

b) Food Bank Hours

c) Alternative Guide Surveys

d) Pulp Culture Expo

4. Executive Reports

Jasmine Freemantle expressed concern at the formatting of Mariya Kupriyenko’s Executive Report.  It was not consistent with the style and format set out at the beginning of the year.

Action Point: Mariya Kupriyenko to submit her Executive Report with the correct format to Carey Clements and everyone on the Executive by 6pm tomorrow (Thursday, 6th August 2009).

Freya Eng expressed a number of concerns regarding Tim Wang’s Executive Report -particularly that many of his tasks for that period centred on the Welfare Team, not Education.  She said that while it is fine to contribute to other projects (especially ones that one is delegated to contribute to in the 2009 Strategic and Operational Plan), it was concerning that it appeared that Tim was contributing more to the Welfare Team than the Education Team, especially considering his position as Education Officer.

As Tim Wang was not in attendance, his Executive Report was deferred to the next meeting, where he would be able to speak to it.

Jasmine Freemantle enquired as to where the rest of the Executive Reports were, as only the President, Vice Presidents (excluding the Administration Vice President), the Clubs Officer and the Education Officer submitted Executive Reports in time to be included in the agenda.  Sam Oldham had an issue with accessing the electronic file of his Executive Report, but was able to print out copies and present them to the meeting separately.  This is considered to be an Executive Report tabled at the meeting, just the same as those included in the agenda.
Motion: That the Executive Reports tabled at the Executive meeting of 5th August 2009 be accepted, with the exception of Tim Wang and noting that Mariya Kupriyenko is to resubmit within the time period specified.
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Freya Eng
Carried:  Unanimously 
5. Staff Report

Jasmine Freemantle reported.  The Association Manager is currently working on a method for staff reporting back on their work.

The office temps at the Karori and Pipitea offices are having their contracts extended.

An additional Campus Angel has been hired at the Te Aro Campus on a trial basis.

6. General Business

a) Welcome to new Executive members

The new Executive members, elected in the recent by-election, were welcomed.  Both the new and old Executive members introduced themselves and their roles within the VUWSA Executive.

b) Accounts

Jasmine Freemantle reported that VUWSA was in a relatively good financial position for this time of year.  A few budget lines need to be curbed, however, including:

i) Stationery (largely due to the lack of filing from previous Executives, which resulted in an increased strain on 2009 stationery resources as this Executive filed the documents of their predecessors.  In addition to this, letterhead stationery had not been re-purchased since 2006.

ii) Legal Expenses – however these have been absorbed by other budget areas, in particular salaries, which VUWSA has made a considerable saving on, due to Jasmine Freemantle covering a number of staff member roles for much of the year to date, as well as honorariums being withheld.  

Caitlin Dunham asked for clarification on the Women’s Rights and Women’s Group budget lines.  This was cleared up by the advice that much of the budget for Women’s Rights had been redirected into the Women’s Group.

Jasmine Freemantle emphasised that it was imperative that the remaining budget still be preserved, as previous Executives in a similar financial position at this time of year had felt that the money “needed to be spent”, resulting in such catastrophes as the exorbitant amount spent on the VUWSA Van in 2007.
Motion: That the Accounts Report be received and accepted.
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Seamus Brady

Carried:  Unanimously 
c) NZUSA August/September Conference

Jasmine Freemantle explained what NZUSA is for the benefit of the new Executive members.

Due to budgetary constraints, VUWSA is in a position only to send the President of VUWSA, Tumuaki of Ngāi Tauira (as per the joint Memorandum of Understanding) and the VUWSA Vice President (Administration), due to NZUSA August/September Conference being centred largely on the budget for the following year (2010).

Freya Eng, Vice President (Education) will also be in attendance for one day, but NZUSA are paying these expenses as she is presenting a workshop at the Conference.

d) Meeting Dates

Jasmine Freemantle said that it is not necessary for the Executive to hold Executive meetings every week anymore.  It was, to a large extent, earlier in the year, due to the number of changes that the 2009 Executive was overseeing.  Jasmine Freemantle pointed out that according to the Constitution, the Executive is only required to meet 10 times a year, a quota that, at the 26th meeting so far, was well met.  

Jasmine Freemantle proposed a move to a fortnightly model as opposed to weekly, the status quo.  The Executive expressed no opposition to this, and it was agreed to. 

Hence, the meeting dates for the future are as follows:


- Wednesday 5 August 6pm (this meeting)

- Wednesday 19 August 6pm


- Wednesday 02 September 6pm


- Wednesday 16 September 6pm

- Thursday 1st October (due to VUWSA election results being    announced on Wednesday 30 September.)


- Wednesday 14 October 6pm

The Executive will decide how to proceed with meeting dates after this point (Wednesday 14 October) at a later date, as circumstances will change with the end of the second trimester.

e) Free Bread run

Robert Latimer’s resignation from his position as Welfare Officer meant that there was a vacancy for an Executive member to be responsible for the collection of the Free Bread.  

Guy Williams offered to do the Aro Bake bread run.  

Action Point: Guy Williams to liaise with Seamus Brady regarding this, following the meeting.

Sam Oldham offered to do the bread run on Thursdays.

f) NZUSA Elections; Address by NZUSA Co-President 2010 candidate, Alex Sorensen

Apologies were submitted by Alexandria Sorensen at approximately 6pm, as she was unable to attend the meeting due to scheduling a Netball game at the same time.

7. Urgent General Business

a) Resignation of Welfare Officer Robert Latimer

Robert Latimer resigned verbally from the VUWSA Executive at the CanDo AGM held on Thursday 30th July, 2009, in Meeting Room Three.

Jasmine Freemantle said that there was a delay in Robert Latimer issuing the written resignation.  There was no apparent written date that the resignation was effective from, but the Executive accepted that it was backdated to Friday, 1 August 2009, the day after the CanDo AGM.
The Executive turned to the consideration of whether it was worthwhile to co-opt someone into the vacant role of Welfare Officer.

Mariya Kupriyenko expressed support of the idea of co-opting a new Executive member, who would be paid and serve in the role of Welfare Officer, but not have voting rights.

The Executive decided to open up the Welfare Officer position for co-option.
b) Food Bank Hours

Seamus Brady explained what the VUWSA Food Bank was for the benefit of the new Executive members.

Seamus expressed concern that a number of Executive member’s office hours did not coincide with the Food Bank hours, and asked that this could be corrected.

Action Point: The relevant Executive members (those trained to deliver Food Bank parcels) to submit office hours that are aligned to Food Bank hours by the end of the week (Friday, 7th August 2009, 5pm).

c) Alternative Guide Surveys

Freya Eng explained what the VUWSA Alternative Student Guide was for the benefit of the new Executive members, and others on the Executive who were not aware.  

She expressed concern that no-one had signed up for the distribution of the Alternative Guide surveys, despite numerous emails from 
d) Pulp Culture Expo

Mariya Kupriyenko spoke to the upcoming Pulp Culture Expo, which was previous referred to as GeekFest, but has changed name because Mariya believes it to be “offensive”.  Jasmine Freemantle and Freya Eng expressed that they were geeks, and that people should embrace their inner geek and be proud of it, to no avail.
Mariya said the purpose of the Pulp Culture Expo was to give exposure to pulp culture groups, and includes things like comics, zines and computer games.

Mariya said she needs help with posters for the event.

Action Point: Mariya to send an email to the Executive regarding this and arrange a sign-up page on the stationery door by Friday, 7th August 2009.

8. Date of next meeting

2 weeks from now (as set out earlier, under ‘Meeting Dates’) – same time and place.  Executive Reports are also to be submitted fortnightly from now on.

Meeting closed 7:15pm
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